WESTFIELD TOWNSHIP ZONING COMMISSION

Regular Meeting – June 12, 2007 @ 7:30 p.m.

Chairman Russ Zupanic called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.  Roll call indicated five members of the Zoning Commission were present:  Russ Zupanic, Jill Kemp, James Likley, Scott Anderson and John Miller (alternate).  Others in attendance included:  Trustee Jeff Plumer (late), Trustee Tim Kratzer, Tom Micklas (7360 Buffham Road), and Rick and Eileen Blankenburg (9303 S. Leroy Road).  Chairman Zupanic stated that he had received a letter of resignation from Zoning Commission member Wayne Brezina due to his impending move.

Minutes

Upon motion by Jill Kemp, duly seconded by Scott Anderson, the May 15, 2007, regular meeting minutes were unanimously approved and signed.

Upon motion by Jill Kemp, duly seconded by John Miller, the May 21, 2007, special meeting minutes were unanimously approved and signed.

The minutes from the April 10, 2007, regular meeting were approved on May 21, 2007, and were signed tonight.

Based upon correspondence dated May 24, 2007, and June 4, 2007, from Assistant Prosecutor James Bennett II, (see attached) a motion was made by Jill Kemp, duly seconded by John Miller, to re-approve the April 10, 2007, workshop minutes.  All three in attendance at that particular meeting voted in the affirmative.  The minutes were signed tonight.

Old Business

Those items tabled from previous meetings include:

Home Occupation

Signage

Lake Road/Greenwich Road corridor

Flood Plain language/Natural Hazards Overlay District

There was discussion relative to the May 14, 2007, letter from A.P. Bennett and the Prosecutor’s Office review of the Natural Hazards Overlay District (see attached).  That letter referenced six points with general comments, which indicated suggested areas for the commission to consider reviewing or revising.  In particular there was discussion and some explanations relative to building in floodplain areas, conditional uses in floodplain areas and riparian areas/setbacks in the township.  

Jim Likley suggested that the Model Riparian Setback Resolution from Geauga County could be reviewed and possibly applied to our situation as well as possibly adding some definitions to our existing language.  He further explained that riparian setback areas are usually areas that you don’t even allow someone to go in and clear, as the idea is to leave it as natural as possible.  By leaving trees and everything natural along the riverside, water is absorbed and the water flow is slowed down, which lessens erosion to riversides.  The definition for riparian setback – means the real property adjacent to a designated watercourse located within the area defined by the criteria set forth.  A map or designation of distance could be defined for a riparian setback.  The Medina County Department of Planning Services will be conducting a bus tour on September 7, 2007, to visit sites that show effects of riparian setback regulations on the landscape (Summit County, Geauga County, Portage County, etc.).

 Jim Likley brought in the revised township map, which also showed the floodplain overlay map.   The 100-year floodplain and the 500-year floodplain were pointed out.  It was explained that the floodway is usually the section right along the stream or creek – it is pretty much a no touch area – you can’t build anything directly in that area.

After discussion about which of the tabled items should take precedent for the Zoning Commission to consider, it was determined that the commission members should review the previous signage language that had been prepared and signage would be on the agenda for the July meeting.  The commission members should also review the Natural Hazards Overlay District language and any questions could be discussed at the next meeting.  It would then be anticipated that the Natural Hazards Overlay District matter would be on the agenda for the August meeting.  It was determined that Home Occupation would continue to be tabled, as it is not as critical at this time.  

Other Business

Chairman Zupanic asked if the trustees had given any more consideration for the request from the Zoning Commission and the Board of Zoning Appeals to pursue the grant for a revision of the comprehensive plan.  He formally requested that the trustees bring it up again.  Trustee Chairman Jeff Plumer indicated it would be brought up again at the next trustees’ meeting on June 18, 2007.  Vice Chair Jill Kemp indicated that the Grant Application had been completed and the whole point with this grant is that we’re not locked into anything until July 2008, however, if we don’t move forward and apply for the grant, we miss out completely and next year there may be more townships applying for grant funds.   Jim Likley indicated that even if we were allocated the money, it’s an 

1 ½-2 year process.

Chairman Zupanic indicated that after we get another response from the trustees relative to the comprehensive plan, we can start looking at what’s happening down at the truck stop areas and how we want to proceed.  However, next month (July) we will consider Signage and discuss/recommend whatever changes we deem necessary.  After Signage is taken care of, we can proceed with the Natural Hazards Overlay District review (anticipated for August).  Once these two matters are completed, we can look at the other matters.

Adjournment

Upon motion by Jill Kemp, duly seconded by Scott Anderson and unanimously approved, the meeting was adjourned at 8:26 p.m.

Marlene L. Oiler, Certified PP, PLS

Westfield Township Zoning Commission Secretary

(Minutes approved 7/10/07.)
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